
 

ARCH CAPE SANITARY DISTRICT 
BOARD OF COMMISONERS MEETING 

Thursday September 21, 2023; 6:00pm 
 

Pursuant to notice posted, the regular monthly Board Meeting for the Arch Cape Domestic Water Board 
was held at the Fire Hall. 
 
In attendance: Sanitary District: Casey Short, Chair, Darr Tindall, Thomas Mattia, Steve Hill, Excused: Jay 
Blake; Staff: Matt Gardner, Teri Fladstol, Water District: Bill Campbell, Chair, Tevis Dooley, Chris 
Mastrandrea, Bob Cerelli, Sam Garrison; Public. 
 
Call to Order: 6:00 pm by Casey Short 

Public Comments: None 

Agenda Approval: Motion by Darr Tindall to accept Agenda as presented, Second by Thomas Mattia, 
motion carried. 

July Minutes: Motion by Darr Tindall to accept July Minutes as presented, Second by Steve Hill, motion 
carried. 

Financial and Administrative Reporting:  Request by Chair to show financials by Fund.  Motion by Darr 
Tindall to accept August Budget & Balance Sheet, Second by Steve Hill; motion carried.   Motion by Darr 
Tindall to accept August payment of accounts, Second by Steve Hill; motion carried.  Darr Tindall reported 
on the meeting with Staff to balance checking accounts (1st Security & review LGIP) and process that will be 
followed moving forward. 

Review of Leak Policy: Chair requested to pull current Sanitary Policy for review and provide to Board 
members. 

Recess of Sanitary Meeting for combined meeting of Sanitary & Water Districts to discuss joint projects: (1) 
Audits were pulled and will be reviewed at a later date with our auditing firm, Accuity. 

(2) Water/Sanitary Districts Project Planning was presented by Matt Gardner, District Manager: 
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Review of future combined topics to be discussed as we move forward.  
 
Staff Report: Matt Gardner stated that we are following the logistical protocols. Logan is doing very well 
and handled the job well while Matt was on vacation.   
 
Board Members Comments and Reports: 
Darr Tindall: None 
Thomas Mattia: None 
Steve Hill: None 
Casey: Status of Matt getting certified Level III?  Matt Gardner- I plan to go to the classes in October. I want 
to have this completed by the end of the year to ensure I can have more inclusive conversations on budget 
and operating protocols.  

 
Public Comment- Chris M. stated that because Matt is a go-getter, and the concern would be that he 
experiences burn-out if it’s too much.  

October Action Items: 

1. Sanitary District Planning – Setting Priorities 
2. Leak Policy update 
3. Truck Status 
4. Web lift update- resubmitted further documentation. We are under review.  
5. Website 
6. Letter to the rate payers   

 
Public Comment:  
Dale Mosby had a question of a public notice from Clatsop County planning department to include a 
parcel, Who? How? What? Matt Gardner responded that it is in regard to the Fire District boundaries and 
there will be a discussion as this is reviewed.   
 

Motion made by Darr Tindall to adjourn, Second made by Thomas Mattia, meeting adjourned at 7:03 pm. 


